
 BOARD REPORT 
 02/11/2025 

 Board Members: 

 Krista McWilliams 

 ●  Finance Committee Meeting - 1/14/2025 

 ●  Work Session and School Board, Jan 14, 2025 

 ●  Graduation Requirements Planning Committee Meeting 1/31/2025 

 ●  Superintendent Evaluation 

 Andra Stradling 

 12/9/24 Daybreak Health FMS Family Webinar, “Holidays and Mental Health” 

 1/14/25 Work Session, School Board 

 1/15/25 Mock Interviews SJCHS 

 1/24/25 PVHS Drama “Yellow Boat” 

 1/27/25 Daybreak FMS Webinar, “Vaping and Mental Health” 

 1/28/25 District Spelling Bee 

 1/31/25 FMS Graduation Requirements Committee 



 Cody Diehl – Superintendent: 

 Safety and Security  ●  Attended training on CPTED- Crime Prevention through Environmental Design 

 ●  Will attend 2nd Annual State School Safety Conference 2-18 to 2-20 

 ●  Rocinante fencing project should be complete by 2-21-25 

 ●  Hired FHS ACSM and additional Middle School ACSM 

 ● 

 Public Relations  In January, we shared our stories and school events and updates through multiple 

 channels, including our website, newsletter, PeachJar, social media, and direct calls and 

 emails. 

 ●  Promoted: 

 ○  Breakfast and Lunch Challenges at Elementary and Middle/Hih School 

 ○  PSA for Science Olympiad 

 ○  4H Gardening Club 

 ○  Navajo Shoe Game 

 ○  Navajo Spelling Bee 

 ○  Native American STEAM Festival 

 ○  SPMAC meeting 

 ○  Student Nutrition highlights for the month 

 ○  Vaping and Teen Mental Health Webinar 

 ○  3rd Annual Farmington Jr. Chef Competition 

 ○  2025 State Assessment Schedule 

 ○  Superintendent Diehl’s interview on KSJE 90.9FM 

 ●  Highlighted: 

 ○  Animas students learning to make a full Navajo meal 

 ○  High School Basketball Games 

 ○  Farmington High School Swim & Dive Team 

 ○  Tibbetts Middle School’s Family Engagement Night 

 ●  Celebrated: 

 ○  Desert Winds Indoor Marching Band visiting FHS and PVHS 

 ○  Merrion Oil & Gas Engineering Mentorship Class 

 ○  2025 Northwest New Mexico Science Olympiad Results 

 ○  NWNMMEA’s Regional Honor Band 

 ○  MLK Day of Service 

 PR also continues to inform parents, staff, and the community of weather 

 delays/cancellations, school threats, and lockdowns, as well as other safety measures. 

 Equity Council  ●  District Equity Council: Panorama data was shared specifically focusing on a sense 

 of belonging. 

 ●  UNM Native American Curriculum Project: On March 7th, UNM will be providing 

 digital media training for both students and educators. Secondary Student Equity 



 Councils will have members attend to learn more about using media to share art 

 and advocacy. Teachers will learn more about using digital media to engage 

 students as well as the Martinez/Yazzie case. 

 Other  ●  Attended the Jaynes meet and greet for the PreK on Saturday, 2/1/25. 

 ●  Will attend the NMSBA Annual Convention on 2/13-2/15 

 ●  Will attend the NMAA Board of Directors meeting in ABQ on 2/19/25 

 ●  Will join the 4CED Board of Directors (non-executive) 

 ●  We continue to refine the process for monitoring the leading indicators of HRS.  It 

 is a work in progress, but powerful collaborative discussions with school leaders 

 are happening. 

 Isaac Gamboa - Executive Director of Operations & Athletics: 

 Projects  ●  HVAC Projects: 75 % Completed 

 ●  PreK: Working on the PSCOC application 

 ●  Other: Portables are om site. Contractors are working  on final hook ups.Should 
 be completed in the next two weeks.Portables are now completed and 
 occupied. 

 ●  Restrooms at Ladera and Bluffview should be completed next week. 

 Maintenance  ●  Bond Projects: Reviewing Priority 3 requests, receiving quotes, scheduling on 

 going. Priority 4 projects continue to be reviewed. 

 ●  Building Request Status: Scheduling projects for spring break continues. 

 ●  Work Orders Completed: January, 792 requests completed 

 ●  PSFA has inspected Hermosa, Ladera, and Northeast. McKinley is scheduled next. 

 Student Nutrition  ●  ECECD will be here on 2/10 – 2/12/25 to audit all  CACFP sites.  We are ready. 

 ●  Esperanza Elementary school was the winner of the January Breakfast 

 Participation Challenge! Serving between 60 - 72 % of the entire student body 

 breakfast every school day.  We will look at one more breakfast challenge in April. 

 ●  For the third year in a row, we celebrated Elmo’s  birthday district wide at our 

 preschool academies, elementary schools and even included the three private 

 schools we sponsor meals too.  A great time was had by all. 

 ●  We start round 2 of our 5 week cooking classes  at Bluffview and McKinley 

 Elementary schools on 2/18/25 both classes have a full roster. 

 ●  Session 2 of the 4H Club 5-week pilot program  for middle schoolers  in 

 partnership with Boys & Girls Club of Farmington & NMSU Extension 4H, AMF & 

 Gathings Gardens, will start on 2/25/2025, registration is open until 2/20/25. 

 ●  Will be applying for a second round of NM Locally Grown Grant funding 

 from ECECD . 



 ●  Planning stages of the summer meal program in collaboration with other 

 FMS departments and community partners. 

 ●  Had a visit from the newly appointed President of K12 by Elior on 

 2/5/2025 and during his visit he made a decision that our program would 

 become their company’s Center for Excellence in the very near future. 

 What this means is all of their future K12 by Elior management staff in this 

 segment of their business will train here. 

 Athletics and Activities  ●  FHS: 

 ○  Participation Numbers (HS & MS): 

 ○  Updates: 

 ■  With The City deciding to allow access to Ricketts baseball field 

 only for games, our coaches and staff handled the situation 

 admirably. Parks and Rec. staff commented numerous times on 

 our professionalism through this challenging time. 

 ■  As we approach the end of the Basketball seasons we are hopeful 

 in our District and State tournaments in earning a spot in the 

 tournaments. District 1-5A is extremely competitive in that both 

 Boys and Girls have 4 teams in the top 10. 

 ●  PVHS: 

 ○  Participation Numbers (HS & MS): 

 ○  Updates: 

 ■  Boys wrestling regionals will be held at PV on Feb 15th.  12 teams 

 with 16 man brackets. 

 ■ 

 Transportation  ●  We have completed our spring bus inspections.  We had no major violations, no 

 buses were taken out of service. 

 Nate Pierantoni- Executive Director of Support Services: 

 Exceptional Programs  ●  The EPO Director, Assistant Director, and Coordinators attended the 
 Winter Special Education Academy put on by the Office of Special 
 Education in early January 

 ●  Thank you to our High School Transition Specialists Karen Georgina 
 and Suzanne Kuschnereit who completed an audit of IEPs for 
 indicator 13 and submitted our files to the Office of Special 
 Education. 

 ●  Gifted testing has been completed in 8 of our 10 elementary 
 schools.  We continue to see a downward trend in identification of 



 gifted students. 

 Multicultural Office  ●  January 14 - March 14, 2025 - MCO supports district ACCESS testing 
 for English Language proficiency. 

 ●  Wednesday, January 22, 2025 - Mccormick Spanish Dual Language 
 teachers participated in Guided Language Acquisition Design (GLAD) 
 professional development. 

 ●  Wednesday, January 22, 2025 - ENMU TESOL cohort met for the last 
 time.  Eighteen teachers completed the TESOL coursework. 

 ●  Thursday, January 23, 2025 - A new ENMU TESOL cohort started 
 their first course. Eleven teachers participated. 

 ●  Wednesday, January 29, 2025 - Farmington Schools hosted the 
 Navajo Nation Seal of Bilingualism and Biliteracy testing team. 
 Students from around the four corners completed the Navajo Nation 
 assessment. 

 ●  Monday, February 3, 2025 - Diane Arrington provided professional 
 development for Rocinante regarding English Learner strategies. 

 ●  Friday, February 7, 2025 - Teachers of Spanish Bilingual, Spanish 
 Elective, and Navajo Language met with Marzano trainer Dr. Bev 
 Clemens and Nicole Lambson to work on updates for proficiency 
 scales and measurement topics. 

 Native American 
 Programs 

 ●  Friday, January 31, 2025-Dr. Garrity participated in the Graduation 
 Planning meeting along with the Secondary Staff and Leadership 
 team. 

 ●  Friday, January 31, 2025-Dr. Garrity facilitated the Native American 
 Youth Advisors bi-weekly planning meeting. 

 ●  Thursday, January 30, 2025-Dr. Garrity visited Navajo Preparatory 
 School to view the Navajo Hogan. The visit was to compare the cost 
 and type of Hogan that was built at Navajo Prep as the plans for 
 Hogan construction at Apache Elementary School. 

 ●  Tuesday, January 28, 2025-The Native American Programs hosted 
 the Késhjee’ (Shoe Game) at the Farmington Civic Center. The Civic 
 Center was a centralized location for all schools to participate. 

 ●  Tuesday, January 28, 2025-Ms. Rochelle Curry, NAYA and Dr. Garrity 
 met with Mr. Argotsinger, Principal at Tibbetts Middle School 
 regarding NAYA goals. 

 ●  Monday, January 27, 2025- Dr. Garrity met with Dr. Hedges, Principal 
 at Esperanza Elementary School to discuss future collaboration. 

 ●  Friday, January 24, 2025-Mr. Isaac Gamboa, Mr. John Vollmert, Mr. 
 Nathan Pierantoni and Dr. Garrity met to discuss the Hogan planning 
 for Apache Elementary School. Projects will be seeking a Contractor. 

 ●  Thursday, January 23, 2025-Dr. Garrity met with a Work 
 Based-Learning student intern to begin the Native American Archive 
 files to be digitized. 

 ●  Tuesday, January 21, 2025-FY2026 Impact Aid application was 
 submitted. The application was due January 31, 2025. 



 ●  Saturday, January 18, 2025-FMS hosted Dream Diné Charter Board 
 meeting from 8:30am - 4:00pm. 

 ●  Friday, January 17, 2025-Dr. Garrity met with the Native American 
 Youth Advisors at the bi-weekly planning meeting. 

 ●  Thursday, January 16, 2025-The Native American Programs hosted 
 the Public Hearing to discuss grants specifically the Impact Aid 
 application process. 

 ●  Thursday, January 16, 2025-Dr. Garrity participated in the Title VI 
 application overview virtual meeting. 

 ●  Wednesday, January 15, 2025-Dr.Garrity participated in the Navajo 
 Testing Administration training from 8:00-12:00 pm with 
 Department of Diné Education 

 ●  Wednesday, January 15, 2025-Dr. Garrity traveled to Crownpoint, 
 New Mexico, BIA Agency office to collect the Impact Aid residential 
 verification forms. 

 ●  Tuesday, January 14, 2024-Dr. Garrity attended the Board work 
 session. 

 ●  Monday, January 13, 2025-Dr. Garrity met with NMPEDs to go over 
 the 2nd quarter report for the Improving Cultural and Educational 
 Outcomes grant. 

 ●  Monday, January 13, 2025-Dr. Garrity met with Fort Lewis College 
 staff to discuss opportunities for 520 Navajo teacher pathways. 

 ●  Friday, January 10, 2025-The Native American Program Department 
 held the Indian Education Committee Retreat from 1:00 pm-4:00 
 pm. This meeting was to begin the Education Planning process. 

 ●  Friday, January 10, 2025-The Multicultural department hosted the 
 HRS workshop focusing on Scales and Topics. Dr. Garrity participated 
 in the HRS workshop from 8:00 am-12:00 pm. 

 ●  Thursday, January 9, 2025-Dr. Garrity attended the scheduled 
 Cabinet meeting. 

 ●  Wednesday, January 8, 2025-Stephanie Andrews and Dr. Garrity met 
 with the New Mexico Public Education Department regarding 
 Improving Educational and Cultural Outcomes grant Quarter I 
 reporting. 

 Nursing and Mental Health  ●  Counselor position filled at FHS; dual licensed; will provide mental 
 health services 

 ●  HA at Animas; position filled 
 ●  Counselor position at McKinley filled 
 ●  Need counselor at Apache 
 ●  Need SW at Rocinante 
 ●  Child protection unit completed at Mesa Verde, good feedback from 

 Ms. Doyle. Ms. Bowles will be sending out a survey to all schools in a 
 few months 

 ●  Online ATOD up and running; Student mentor at FHS/PVHS 
 ●  CPI training is ongoing 
 ●  MOU with Johns Hopkins (Shiprock Honoring Life Initiative) for 

 mental health services complete 



 ●  Daybreak de-escalation techniques provided to staff 1/13 and 
 building healthy relationships with students on 2/3.  Recording will 
 be made available to all staff 

 ●  Medicaid for all students verified for 80 day count and 
 reimbursement. 

 ●  Changed screener for threat to self to the columbia screener. 
 Evidence based. Nurses/Counselors/SW have completed the course 
 work 

 ●  Investigating remote telehealth for health offices with 
 GoodSideHealth 

 ●  Purchasing dummies for all sites to keep CPR training current. 


